
Dear Traillites,

Wow! What a change in the weather. Wednesday was quite the day that saw a mix of rain and snow and
the temperature drop by 14 degrees in three hours. We postponed our classes for Continuing
Education, for the first time, due to the uncertainty with the changing conditions. The start of all these
classes have been moved to next Wednesday. It sure has been a month of extremes. Classes are now
back in full swing after the break and the halls of the college are quite busy. Over the Reading Break, the
long-awaited black drapes and curtains arrived for the newly-renovated Scott House 105. We are
getting very close to the completion of the first phase of the project. If you haven’t yet seen the
progress, I would welcome you to come for a visit.

This evening, we have three graduate student speakers sharing their work for the Symons Series on
Graduate Research. Come to Bagnani Hall at 7 PM and hear some interesting papers, meet other
graduate students, and enjoy the free food and conversation. The Symons Series, founded by the late
T.H.B. Symons in 1993 is one of the longest graduate-student-run symposia in North America. We are
proud to continue this longstanding tradition at Traill College.

Next week, we are also proud to support the Department of Cultural Studies, Culture Week. The week-
long celebration of art, performance, and research kicks off on Monday evening in the Senior Common
Room (Scott House) at 7 PM. Join us for the opening reception and support Cultural Studies at Trent!

On Wednesday morning at 10 AM next week, tune into Trent Radio where the work of students in Jill
Staveley’s Radio and Podcast Workshop (CUST-3139H) will be showcased. Don’t miss two great hours of
student radio found only on 92.7 FM, or www.trentradio.ca. 

Finally, we are looking for student employees for both the Summer 2024 and Fall-Winter 2024-25
academic terms. If you want a creative, challenging, fun job in a fast-paced environment, you should
apply. Traill needs you! Positions are open to undergraduate or graduate students. For more details,
please go to the Student Experience Portal and look for Job IDs (34994 and 34997 – Summer) and
(34944 – Fall-Winter). Please follow the application instructions exactly as stated. Applications are due
March 11th.

Until next week,

A message from our College Principal Michael Eamon
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Spring Elections have begun! Find
the nomination package on our

website, nominations close Mar 3

Swag Shop

Academic Advising and Academic Skills appointments are available
Monday to Friday on the Student Experience Portal.

Traill College offers same-day appointments on Fridays from 9:00am
- 4:00pm for both Advising and Skills. Book Advising at 705-748-1011
ex. 7333 or come to the college office to book in-person. Book Skills
on the Student Experience Portal. Appointments are on a first-come,

first-served basis.

If you are a Graduate Student and require Academic Advising
support, please reach out to graduate@trentu.ca or your home

department. 

Cabinet Corner

Looking to book an
academic appointment?

Needing an
Appointment?

Academic Advis ing helps
you navigate your degree

and understand
university  regulat ions

Academic Ski l ls  helps
you ref ine your ski l ls  for

success at  university

Click here to view our swag shop and order online! 
Pick up orders and pay with cash at the College Office.

To keep up to date with
the college, follow us

on social media!

@traillcollege Traill College traillcollege #traillFor the most up-to-date

information on Trent University’s

response to COVID-19 visit:

https://www.trentu.ca/coronavirus/

https://www.trentu.ca/advising
https://www.trentu.ca/academicskills/
https://ccr.trentu.ca/home.htm
https://ccr.trentu.ca/home.htm
mailto:graduate@trentu.ca
https://www.trentu.ca/colleges/traill/belong/store
https://www.trentu.ca/colleges/traill/belong/store
https://www.instagram.com/traillcollege/
https://www.facebook.com/TraillCollege/
http://linktr.ee/traillcollege
https://twitter.com/traill_college
https://www.trentu.ca/coronavirus/


Traill Mix

Generously sprinkle a flat, rimmed plate with granulated sugar. Dip each skewer halfway into a glass of water and roll it in

the plate of sugar to coat.

1.

Place 2 cups of water in a medium saucepan and bring it to a boil  Add 6 cups granulated sugar, 1 cup at a time, stirring to

dissolve before adding the next cup. Continue to stir, boiling the syrup until all of the sugar has been added, and it's

completely dissolved. Remove the pan from the heat.

2.

Add 2 to 3 drops food coloring and stir it in to ensure an even, smooth color. Add only 1/2 teaspoon flavoring oil, or 1

teaspoon flavoring extract. 

3.

Allow the sugar syrup to cool for 20 to 30 minutes. Pour in the warm syrup.4.

Lower 1 reserved sugared skewer into each jar of syrup, using the clothespins to suspend it over the mouth of the jar

about 1 inch from the bottom. Carefully place your jar in a cool place, away from harsh lights, where it can sit undisturbed.

Cover the top loosely with plastic wrap or a paper towel. Once the candy has reached the desired size, gently break that

top layer of crystal up with a fork, then remove the candy. Transfer the rock candy to an empty jar or glass with the

clothespin suspending it, and allow it to dry for 1 to 2 hours.

5.

6 cups granulated sugar, more as needed

2 cups water, more as needed

2 to 3 drops food coloring, optional

1/2 to 1 teaspoon flavoring oil or extract

4 12-ounce Mason jars or one quart-sized Mason jar, wooden

skewers or strings, and clothespins

INSTRUCTIONS

INGREDIENTS

Backwoods Baking Presents:

Check out our

video on how to

book an 

academic advising

appointment! 

Click on Traill's

YouTube 

channel

 to view

Rock Candy
Find the full recipe here

Why did people not like the
restaurant on the moon? 

Because there was no atmosphere.

https://www.healthylittlefoodies.com/vegetable-quesadillas/
https://www.youtube.com/@catharineparrtraillcollege1495
https://wearenotmartha.com/make-your-own-rock-candy/


What's going on at the College on the Hill?

Join us TONIGHT for our latest installment of the
Symons Seminar Series. All are welcome to sit in on

talks by graduate researchers Brennan Cornell,
Jordan Etherington, and Connor Leshner. 

If you want to be a par﻿t of Traill Cabinet for the
2024/25 year, nominations are now open! Find the
nomination package on our website and email it to

traill@trentu.ca before March 3rd.

If you are looking for the time and focus to engage
in the craft of writing and share your work with

others, this is the workshop for you.
Interested in lifelong learning? Take a look at what”s
offered by continuing education. There are over 30

offerings that you can find on the website here.

Do you have college spirit? Traill College is hiring!
Apply on the student experience portal by March 11. 
Positions for the summer and the academic year are

available. 

https://trentu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_ekTgItnqlMXf4nY
https://www.trentu.ca/colleges/traill/belong/college-cabinet
https://www.trentu.ca/continuingeducation/


What's going on at Trent University?

The Student Accessibility Services group is back!
Join us on Thursdays from 3:30 to 4:30 pm in

Blackburn Hall, room 135. You do not need to be
registered with SAS to attend - all are welcome.
Email cdevlin@trentu.ca for more information.

Join Student Accessibility Services on Tuesdays from
3:30 to 4:30 pm for a drop-in style social group for

autistic students! You do not need to be registered with
SAS to attend - all are welcome. Find us in Blackburn

Hall, room 135. You can email questions to
cdevlin@trentu.ca for more information.

Trent University Blood Mobile: March 13th
 ATHLETIC CENTRE GYMNASIUM 10AM-2PM 
Please come out and save a life! Make your

appointment online @blood.ca, download the
GIVEBLOOD APP or call 1 888 2DONATE (236.6283)

Need some help with your resume or cover letter?
Not sure where to find a job? Check out the

upcoming Career Peer drop-in times! No
registration required.



What's going on at Trent University?

Months of work . . . 180 seconds to explain it.
Join us in-person on Wednesday March 6, 2024 at
7pm in Nozhem First Peoples Performance Space,

Enwayaang.

Join the Kawartha World Issues Centre and
Kawartha Sexual Assault Centre this International

Women’s Day for their downtown rally and
community event. Refreshments provided!

Click here for more information.

Graduate students, need help demystifying the
presentation, question period, and evaluation

processes of your thesis defence? Register here for
Zoom link.

Motivation Mondays are back, with a vengeance!
With support from Academic Skills you can get

weekly help with various support structures available
to you!

http://www.kwic.info/international-%20womens-day-2024
https://www.trentu.ca/map/?id=1207#!m/303528
https://www.trentu.ca/map/?id=1207#!m/303528
http://www.kwic.info/international-%20womens-day-2024
https://www.kwic.info/international-womens-day-2024
https://ccr.trentu.ca/ccrevents.htm?evtId=3429
https://ccr.trentu.ca/ccrevents.htm?evtId=3429


Looking for another
student's

perspective? Book a
peer support
appointment

Monday to Thursday
12pm-4pm through

the Student
Experience Portal!

Student Supports
We want you to know you are supported on-campus and in

the community.

Every week we will rotate through groups who can support

your unique self!

Careerspace is here to help you get a jump start on your career! With practical hands-on experiences, workshops, online
resources, and career counseling, our services are available to students all year round!

Visit our office on the 3rd floor of the Student Centre, send us an email, call, or book an appointment on trentu.ca/sep
and start preparing for your future. And remember, don’t wait ‘til you graduate, we’re here to help now!

This week we are highlighting:
OMNI

Omni searches all library material available
through the Trent Library, whether it's online

or physically in the library.

Omni offers the option to search both Trent
and other Omni libraries. From your search

results, you can request material to be
delivered to Trent, or the university of your

choice for pickup. 

https://www.trentu.ca/careerspace/


Wellness Resources
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“Sciences provide an understanding of a universal experience, Arts is a universal understanding of a personal experience... they are
both a part of us and a manifestation of the same thing... the arts and sciences are avatars of human creativity” - Mae Jemison 

70% of the general

population have some level

of discomfort or fear about

speaking in public! Public

speaking anxiety generally

decreases as we age.

College and university

students tend to struggle

the most. As a student, you

will almost certainly be

asked to give a

presentation at some

point, so it's important to

know how to get past the

nerves and become a

confident public speaker

Click here for more

information

https://www.mayoclinic.org/diseases-conditions/specific-phobias/expert-answers/fear-of-public-speaking/faq-20058416#:~:text=Fear%20of%20public%20speaking%20is,hands%20and%20a%20quavering%20voice.



